
PTO Meeting (Zoom)  
September 10, 2020 

 
Ashley Graham (President) opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. 
 
There were 15 members present that were made up of both parents and staff.  
 
 There had been no meeting since April 2020 due to the shut down of schools from 
Covid-19.  
 
The successes of 2019-20 school year were discussed and were as follows:  

● Little dragons were purchased to give to classrooms for Spirit day winners.  
● There was a great success noted last year in the PTO even with a shut down.  
● Many people volunteered last year even though sometimes it was hard to find 

enough help for events.  
● The balance in the checking account was higher at the end of the year than 

previous year.  
 
Treasurer’s Report was Given by Marisa Briggs. 

● The candy bar fundraiser brought in about $4,300 with about 40 students selling 
candy. 

● 78 boxes were sold 
● 100 boxes are still outstanding 
● The balance in the checking account after all expenses have been paid was 

about $28,000.00. 
 
This year even though it is mostly virtual there are still opportunities for fundraising.  
 
There was a motion by Sarah Muminovic to approve the budget and Danielle Englund 
seconded the motion.  All members voted in favor.  
 
This year the offices that were up for reelection are:  President, Secretary, Treasurer, 
and a vacancy in the Spirit position.  Each office was explained.  
 
Treasurer nomination was Skylar Hansen, Secretary nomination was Courtney Bennett, 
President was Danielle Englund and Spirit was Teresa Bowen.  
 
Sarah Muminovic made a motion to elect all of the officers and Debbie Lacy seconded 
it.  All were in favor.  



The 2020-21 PTO Board is:  
President - Danielle Englund  ​danielle.englund@yahoo.com 
Vice President - Vacant 
Secretary - Courtney Bennett  ​bennettcs@lcsedu.net 
Treasurer - Skylar Hansen  ​shansen@randolphcollege.edu 
Hospitality - TBA 
Fundraising - TBA 
Spirit - Teresa Bowen  ​bowente@lcsedu.net 
Redemptions Debbie Lacy ​lacydf@lcsedu.net 
Candy Cane Clubhouse - Sarah Muminovic 

 
The PTO email address is ​ptorsp@gmail.com​.  It is checked frequently.  
 
Kellie gave the Principal report 

● Thank you to all the outgoing leaders for your hard work and dedication to RSP.  
● Students and Teachers are back to learning and connecting through zooms and 

other platforms.  
● IA’s are hard at work zooming and assisting students with work when a teacher 

isn’t available.  
● Our school has had a lot of beautification done. 

○ New paint  
○ New Blinds 
○ New Intercom system 
○ New phones 

● We have a new AP -- Lori McVicar 
● 2 of our former IA’s are now classroom teachers 
● New Newsletter and platform to reach families and community.  

 
Kellie answered questions from parents about safe youtube videos and plan for at risk 
students and return to learn in the building.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:02 by Ashley Graham.  
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